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MEMO 
 

Date:       August 3, 2023 

To:          DWHIN Provider Network 

From:     Leigh Wayna, Utilization Management Director 

CC:         Lucinda Brown, UM Program Administrator, Melissa Moody, Chief Clinical Officer 

Subject: Discontinuation of CPT Code T1000 for Private Duty Nursing for Members 21 

years old and older 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Per MDHHS CPT code chart updates, effective 7/1/23 CPT code T1000 for Private Duty Nursing (PDN) 

for members 21 years and older is retired and will no longer be used for this service. T1000 will still be 

utilized for Pediatric PDN and will be authorized directly through the already established process of 

providers seeking direct approval from MDHHS.  

Beginning 7/1/23 please utilize bundled code S912x (which includes S9123 PDN: Registered Nurse and 

S9124 PDN: Licensed Practical Nurse) to authorize PDN for members 21 years and older.  When billing 

under the bundled code providers will specify if they are billing for S9123 or S9124. 

All authorizations utilizing the T1000 code have been early terminated and a new authorization using the 

new codes will need to be requested to cover Private Duty Nursing services. Any claims for T1000 for 

7/1/23 or later will be adjudicated by DWIHN’s finance department. Providers will need an authorization 

for S912x to file for the claims that were adjudicated for T1000 for 7/1/23 forward. 

Any authorizations utilizing the individual codes S9123 and S9124 have also been early terminated and a 

new authorization using the bundled S912x code will be needed. The start date of the new auth should be 

the day following the early termination date of the previous auth.  

Please note that 1 unit of T1000 was 15 minutes but 1 unit of S912x is 1 hour per unit.  

Current fee schedules reflecting all available billable codes are available to view at 
https://www.dwihn.org/rate-charts. Please direct any questions regarding this matter to Tiffany Karol, 
Utilization Manager at tkarol@dwihn.org. 
 

http://www.dwmha.com/
https://www.dwihn.org/rate-charts
mailto:tkarol@dwihn.org

